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Mr. Minister, Mr. Chairman of the Executive Board, Mr. President of the General Assembly, Mr. Director-General, Excellencies, Ladies and Gentlemen,

It is a great pleasure for us to welcome the representatives of different countries and cultures of the world, here in Istanbul, for the Third Session of the Intergovernmental Committee for the Safeguarding of the Intangible Cultural Heritage.

In fact, our pleasure to host this session is accompanied by the pride we take, on behalf of all States Parties, in seeing that only six years after the adoption of the Istanbul Declaration in September 2002 at the Third Round Table of Ministers of Culture, we have a fully operational Convention in the domain of Intangible Cultural Heritage.

We cannot stress enough the role of the Director-General and the UNESCO Secretariat as well as the constructive and firm political will of the States Parties that gave life to this Convention.

Esteemed participants,

Today, we know that, only by preserving their cultural heritage, societies can maintain their vital links with the past and raise healthy generations for future. With the implementation of the Convention for the Safeguarding of the Intangible Cultural Heritage, this consciousness is now becoming almost a tangible asset.
The need for a renewed conversation and understanding among cultures is one of the paramount priorities of our world today. In this context, intangible cultural heritage has an invaluable role for bringing human beings closer, by underlining the prevalence of what is common to all humanity: the interaction of the human groups with the nature and history, and the creativity that emerges consequently from this interaction.

In this sense, every practice, representation, expression, knowledge or skill that has come to our day through the generations who transmitted and contributed it, is a building block of our contemporary identity and is a source of inspiration for future generations.

It is primarily for this reason that the undertaking of this Committee is of high importance. Safeguarding the rich intangible heritage of the humanity is also a prerequisite for maintaining the world cultural diversity.

This session of the Intergovernmental Committee for the Safeguarding of the Intangible Cultural Heritage marks an important moment in the life of the Convention. The Committee starts to utilize its funds for the international assistance requests submitted. In other words, a disappearing language from Africa, a folk dance from Asia, a musical tradition from America and a cultural space from Europe, among others, will be saved from the risk of extinction and safeguarded as our intangible heritage.
Although, we may not possess for the moment, vast resources in this endeavor, the idea of staring this important undertaking should be exciting enough for all the participants who will contribute to the work of the Committee.

We wish all the success to the Committee in its important undertakings and an enjoyable stay for you all in Turkey.

Now, switching hats for a few moments, and addressing you in my capacity as the Deputy Chairman of the Turkish National Commission for UNESCO. I want to welcome you all to Istanbul on behalf of our Chairman Prof. Arsın Aydınuraz who continues to guide the Turkish National Commission in the effective promotion of UNESCO ideals and goals in Turkey.

Thank you.
